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UNDERGRADUATE COUNCIL
Minutes of Monday, October 21, 2013
The Undergraduate Council met Monday, October 21, 2013, at 2:00pm in 121 Dallas Hall.  Present: Senior Associate Dean for Academic Affairs, Peter K. Moore; Council Members: Pamela Corley, Robert Harrod, Monnie McGee, Saltuk Ozerturk (for Anne Lincoln), Gabriela Vokic; Undergraduate Student Representatives: Faith Michael and Prithvi Rudrappa; ex officio Members: David Doyle and Vicki Hill (for Dennis Cordell); Faculty Representatives: Matthew Keller, Department of Sociology; Carolyn-Smith Morris and Nia Parson, Department of Anthropology; and Beth Thornburg, Dedman School of Law and Director of Center for Teaching Excellence.

The meeting was brought to order by Dean Moore.
Minutes from the October 7, 2013 meeting were approved.
The agenda was approved with the addition of one agenda item: a new orphan course proposal presented by Beth Thornburg.

Matthew Keller discussed the revisions to the Sociology minor and fielded questions.
Council voted to APPROVE as written.

New Course Proposal: SOCI 4384 – Sociology of Innovation: Knowledge, Technology, and Institutions.
Professor Matthew Keller proposed the course and answered questions.
Council voted to APPROVE as written.

Jeremy Arata discussed revisions to his Individualized Studies Proposal: B.A. in Liberal Arts.
Council voted to APPROVE revised version of proposal presented at this meeting.

Professor Carolyn Smith-Morris and Nia Parson presented revisions to the new Health and Society major on behalf of the Anthropology Department.  Carolyn Smith-Morris addressed the concerns that the Council had regarding disclosure of pre-requisites, number of upper-level requirements for the major, and the UC components/credits associated with the courses within the major tracks.  The Council voted to APPROVE the revised version of the Health and Society major with three provisions: (1) a complete list of pre-requisites should accompany the proposal; (2) the addition of a  Pre-Med track should be included in the proposal; and (3) a written verification of the 10 seats in APSM 2441 should also accompany the proposal (e-mail verification is okay).

Professor Beth Thornburg presented the new Orphan Course Proposal (Online Seminar): Psychological and Sociocultural Perspectives on Health.
· The Online Seminar course proposals are part of a pilot program, headed by Christine Buchanan (Orphan Courses Committee), to discern if there is high-quality education available via online courses and if these courses would be worth-while offerings for our students.  At this time, our students can take online seminars at other universities, but students at other universities cannot take courses at SMU.  Most course proposals fit into a specific department relatively easily, and the approval for the course is obtained through their school.  This particular course is interdisciplinary in nature.  The proposal was sent to the Psychology Department for approval, but it was decided that it was too interdisciplinary in nature for the department to approve so it was sent to the Undergraduate Council for review.
· The course will be approved under the heading of HUMN or SOSC.
· If approved, the course will likely be listed under SOSC and be available for elective credit.
The Council voted to APPROVE the proposal with the provision that the Anthropology, Psychology and Sociology departments provide their approval of the course as an elective.

Meeting adjourned.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

The following Course Catalog Update (CCU) Forms were approved by the Senior Associate Dean for Academic Affairs:

NEW COURSES
FREN 5369
HRTS 3315

MODIFIED COURSES
SOCI 4385
SOCI 4399

INACTIVATED COURSES
None.

REACTIVATED COURSES
None.


Signed,
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Prithvi Rudrappa
Dedman College
Undergraduate Council Secretary
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